

Newsletter

Tuesday 5th November 2019

Term Dates 2019/20

5th November Y3 Visit to Murton Park

6th November Y4 Visit Murton Park

6th November FOTS AGM 7pm

11th **November** Remembrance Service in school (Poppies on sale in school this week)

11th **November** Anti-Bullying Week

15th **November** Children in Need

18th and 20th November Parents Evening

22nd November CD Recording

27th **November** Full Governors 6pm

5th December Bags to School Collection

11th and **13**th December FOTS Secret Shop

11th December KS1 Christmas Production 6pm

12th DecemberKS1 Christmas Production
2pm and 6pm

13th December Y3/4 Christmas Party

13th December FOTS Christmas Bingo

16th December KS1 Christmas Party

17th December Y5/6 Christmas Party

Open Morning

Thank you to everyone who joined us for our Open Morning in the last week before half term. It was lovely to share our learning with you and the children enjoyed having lots of visitors throughout the morning. We had just over 100 visitors in total which is fantastic! Our School Council really enjoyed helping to serve refreshments and sharing their plans for the year ahead. We hope you enjoyed the morning as much as we did and that it gave you an insight into learning at Hutton Cranswick C P School. To find out more about what we do in school please follow us on Twitter to get instant updates on activities that are happening throughout the school day. We have a school twitter account **@HuttonCran** and each of our classes also have an account

Mrs Leeks (@MrsLeeks_HCPS)
Mrs Hoyle (@MissH_HCPS)
Miss Robinson (@MissR_HCPS)
Miss Elliott (@MissE_HCPS)
Mrs Burkinshaw (@MrsB_HCPS)

Miss Midgley (@MissM_HCPS)

Mr Nevet (@MrN_HCPS)

Mrs Webb / Mrs Lewer (@LewerMrs)

Miss Smith (@MissS_HCPS)

Fun Run 2019

All of the children enjoyed taking part in our annual Fun Run. The children looked fantastic in their fancy dress and sports kits. We raised a total of £1351.30 which is fantastic. Thank you to everyone who brought in sponsorship money - we really appreciate any amount no matter how big or small. Jacob, in Year 5, was the lucky winner of the Hull City tickets, generously donated by David Proudfoot of Specsavers. The sponsorship money raised for the Fun Run will go towards resources that enhance the outdoor environment of school and further art work around school. Thank you again for your support.







Congratulations

For those of you who have not already heard the exciting news, Mrs Hoyle welcomed her baby boy, Alexander David into the world on Saturday 12th October. We are sure you will all share in congratulating Mrs Hoyle and her husband on their gorgeous new arrival. We were delighted to meet Alexander on Monday, when Mrs Hoyle came to visit the children and staff.

Term Dates 2019/20

18th December KS2 Carol Service at St Peter's Church AM

18th DecemberChristmas Lunch and
Christmas Jumper Day

19th **December**Pantomime – whole school
Bridlington Spa

20th **December** Last day before the Christmas break

6th January 2020 Staff training day – school closed to children

7th January Children return to school

FOTS Halloween Disco

A big thank you to the Friends of the School for organising the Halloween Disco. The decorated hall looked fantastic and the children loved every minute. A lot of time and effort went into organising, preparing and running the event which was a great success.

The FOTS AGM will take place on Wednesday 6th November at 7pm at the school. Please come along to show your support and see how you can get involved. Upcoming events include the Christmas Secret Shop for the children, to be held at school on Wednesday 11th December and Friday 13th December, Christmas Bingo on the 13th of December and the annual whole school visit to the pantomime at Bridlington Spa on the 19th Decembr.

We would like to thank the Friends of the School for all they do in providing the children with fun and memorable events, whilst raising money for the school to further enhance the children's experiences.

Children in Need 2019

For Children in Need this year our School Council have discussed different activities that we could take part in. They have decided that all children can come to school in non-uniform and the theme for our school this year is either pyjamas or colourful clothes. We ask for a contribution of at least £1 to come in non-uniform. The children can also take part in decorating a biscuit in class, for a donation of 50p. Children In Need is such a worthy cause to raise money for and it is always great to see our children supporting the charity and making a difference to the lives of others. Thank you in advance for your support.

After School Clubs

After school clubs run by school staff have already started this week. Due to festive events, Tuesday 10th December will be the last day that clubs will run. They will start again in the week commencing 13th January. Letters will be sent prior to new clubs starting in January for the children to sign up to.

Sports Updates

We have taken part in many sporting events and tournaments throughout the first half term of this academic year and have lots of children attending a sporting club. Many of our children attended the KS1 Cross Country, KS2 biathlon, hockey and football tournaments. We have had great success so far this year and celebrated these achievements in our Friday Celebration Assembly. All of the children have given more than 100% in all of these events, but more importantly their sportsmanship has been a great strength, which they should all be extremely proud of. Well done to all involved! We continue to have Fiona Tuplin, a sports coach, teaching different classes in school on a Wednesday and we have secured a yoga teacher to start working with some of our classes this term. All of the children are lucky enough to get an opportunity to work with these coaches at some point throughout the year.

Parents Evening

Our first Parents Evening this academic year will take place on the 18th and 20th of November. Please look out for the separate letter which will be sent out at the end of this week. Please circle your preferred time slot and return the reply slip to school as soon as possible. Class teachers will then send out a confirmation of time letter. Parents evenings are vital in ensuring our shared partnership in supporting and developing our children academically, socially and emotionally.

Celebrating Success

As a school we are very aware that SATs only tell us one factor of a child's ability and they do not tell us some of the amazing things your children excel at in other areas of the curriculum. However when the children work extremely hard and have positive attitudes to their learning, it often pays off. This year our results from our previous Y6 class were significantly above national and in the highest 20% of all schools nationally in 2019. This was based on progress in Reading, Writing and Maths and our attainment score for our combined Reading, Writing and Maths result. These are outcomes to be extremely proud of and are a testament to the children, parents and all the staff that have worked with the children throughout their primary school years.